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To Earl Godwin

October 13, 1942   [Washington, D.C.]

My dear Godwin:

Thank you for your note.  My immediate reaction was one of envy that you could get away for a day on the farm.1  As a matter of fact, I think I am pretty fair with a pickaxe, a wheel barrow, a shovel or rake, and a paint brush!  Mrs. Marshall has been employing me Sundays 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. as unskilled labor at our place near Leesburg.

Personally I enjoy off-the-record press conferences because they permit a free discussion of our problems.  There will be others at which you will be invited to attend.

With warm regards,

Faithfully yours,
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1. A National Broadcasting Company commentator, Godwin had written to apologize for missing Marshall's October 10 press conference:  "I was off duty—chopping wood on my 40 acres of Fairfax County frontier." (Godwin to Marshall, October 10, 1942, GCMRL/ G. C. Marshall Papers [Pentagon Office, General].)  For Marshall's previous comments on Godwin, see Marshall Memorandum for General Surles, January 20, 1942, Papers of George Catlett Marshall, #3-063 [3:  73–74].
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